
Stone Canyon Pizza, Parkville, MO March 11, 2025 
 
Board members present: John Hecker, Hal James, Tony Stein and Marty L Tydings 
Volunteers present: Dave Dildine and Jerry Adams 
 
There were 25 members present. 
 
Gary Lush, a former early member, #86, has happily rejoined us. Just in time for our chapters’ judging event 
next month! 
 
A motion was made, seconded and passed to approve last months’ minutes. 
 
John Hecker, Vice President, gave updates on coming events: the Carolinas Regional event is April 3rd – 5th, in 
Pendleton, SC at Clemson University.  Members can go to https://www.ncrs.org/services/coming-events.php 
to check out other upcoming events. 
Our chapter judging event is April 11th and 12th starting at 10 am for judging. If you are volunteering to help 
please be there not later than 8:00 am. There will be donuts if you need some enticing. 
Bob Henn has taken over as team leader for concourse cars from Daniel Riechtfertig.  
We will need 12 ops judges just for C2’s since we now have 6 C2s coming. Plus other cars.  
Our judging school will be from 2:30 – 3:00 on Friday. Ops judging will start at 3:00, followed by dinner set up 
at Jess and Jim’s by Patti Norris. Jess and Jim’s is at 517 E. 135th street in Martin City, officially it is KC, MO  
 
Jerry Adams, Chapter Flight Award Manager, said we’re off to a good start regarding the requirements for our 
chapter by already having three tech articles ready to turn into our national organization. It’s a great start to 
the year.  
 
John Hecker gave our newsletter editor Cindy Heckers’ update, the newsletters are done bi-monthly and if you 
have any articles or pictures that she can include in the newsletter please send them to her at 
jhecker@kc.rr.com 
  
Dave Dildine, media, stated he has been putting our newsletters on our website: kcncrs.com 
 
John Hecker mentioned there would be a meeting with Cable Dahmer on March 15th to discuss the All GM 
Show and get the details nailed down, including lessons learned. 
 
Tony is still taking orders for NCRSKC  polo shirts. They will be embroidered with your name if requested. 
Tony’s contact is anthonystein@att.net  
 
The gentleman that shot the incredible videos of Mike DeLeersnyder’s Corvette will be at our Chapters judging 
event. Perhaps someone else would like to have the opportunity to have their car featured in a neat video. 
Thank you to Mike for inviting him.  
 
Our next meeting will be April 8th at The Other Place in Shawnee.  
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